
Golfers,
Attached are the entries that I have received in my mail as of 
Wednesday, 8 February.  The attachment shows which days you plan to 
play, how much each of you has paid, and for those that paid a deposit 
only it shows your remaining balance.  Some of you have told me that 
you plan to play in this event, but I have not received your entry yet. 
 Here is the situation.  90 days prior to the event, which is next 
Wednesday 15 February, I have to make commitments on the number 
of players to the Scottsdale golf courses.  If you enter after 15 
February, I will try to get you into the field but I cannot guarantee it. 
 The courses will start to fill in tee times around ours beginning 15 
February.  It is best for you to get your entry into me as soon as 
possible, preferably prior to 15 February.  In all cases, I need for 
everyone to be paid in full by April 1.

We have 49 players signed up for this event so far.  This is a little 
short of what I was expecting based on the talk I had heard from 
many of you, but it is still a good size event given the travel most of us 
will be making.  I have reserved space for 80 players to date, but that 
number will decrease to the number entered as of February 15.  I have 
to do this in order to avoid cancellation penalties.  These are pretty 
harsh terms, but when you have the golf course products that 
Scottsdale has you pretty much get to set your own rules.  I am sure 
that these courses have been shafted by groups before, they are just 
looking after their businesses like any of us would.  As late entries 
come in, I will add them to the numbers with the courses, but 
remember that the courses will start booking others around us so 
there is a chance that I cannot get late entries in.

I just returned from a week in the Phoenix area and played several golf 
courses.  I can tell you that they are in excellent shape out there. 
 There has been more rain than normal this year and the grass is 
growing better than it has in past years.  With the added moisture in 
the ground, the courses expect strong growth into May when we will 



arrive.  Conditions should be optimal for us, even better than it was 
two years ago.  Lets just hope that they don’t get an unusual heat wave 
the week we are in Arizona.

One golfer is having surgery later this month and their recovery is 
borderline for mid-May golf.  The courses are willing to work with us in 
situations like this.  If anyone has a potential issue that may arise, 
please let me know ASAP so I can coordinate with the courses on the 
situation.

Looking forward to meeting up with all of you in just a little over three 
months from now.

Dwight


